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From the Committee: 
 

The next committee meetings will be on Monday: 
          20th June 18th July and 15th August 
7:00pm at the AIF Clubrooms. Any matters that need to 
be brought to the Committee's attention can be 
presented to meetings via the Secretary.  

 

2021-2022 Committee 
 

President: John McDonald Snr VP: Shane Bowden,  
Jnr VP: Paul Durkin, Treasurer: Phyllis Kannis 
Secretary: Phil Guest Committee: Craig Parker, 
Gilbert Steenhuis, Frank Mitchell, Glen Hanlon,  
Colin Catto, Paul Hunniford, Shaun Robinson and Dane 
Cook.  
 

For Your Information:  
 

Working Bee 
 

Next working bee is on 31st July at both ranges. 
Please try to attend as there is always heaps to do.  
 

 
The working bees at both ranges on 29th May were 
patronised by a few more workers than usual which is 
pleasing.  Consequently, much more could be achieved. 
A clean-up was required at the MR after the recent 
maintenance and development work on the ranges and 
piles of FCR were spread.   
 

 
The AIF team installed rope light along firing line, 
repaired gutter brackets, hung a “Welcome” sign, 
mowed grass, brush cut reeds and weeds, re-organised 
shipping containers, repaired gravel paths, installed a 
new cordial fridge, re-located rifle boxes, split and 
stacked firewood and generally had a good clean-up. 

MR Range News 
 

Unfortunately, the club was unsuccessful in its 
application for a $500,000 Community Sport and 
Recreation Major Grant to fund Stage 1 of the Mitchell 
Range Master Plan. This was extremely disappointing 
to the team that volunteered many hours of demanding 
work to put the application together. Feedback listed a 
lack of financial support from SSAA Tas and GCC as 
the main weaknesses of the application. Work will 
continue to develop and implement a Mitchell Range 
Master Plan. 
Negotiations are continuing with GCC to finalise the 
10+10-year lease for the MR. 

 

 
The small butt in front of the left-hand side of the Range A 
target line has been removed to provide better access. 

 

 
A new Unibase target system is in use on Range C and 
more bases have been commissioned for Steel 
Challenge and IPSC. Thanks to Frank, Paul D, Dawson 
and the rest of the team who have donated their time 
and skill to construct the bases and posts. 
 

 
 

Also, thanks to Colin, Paul H and Shaun for giving 
Ranges A and B a touch-up and Range C a makeover, 
including repairing the berms and butt. Good job. 
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AIF Range News 

 

The electrical works contracted out have nearly been 
completed with only two components still to be 
done.  Discipline Captains please note that the new 
flashing red light on the building, to be used when night 
shooting, is plugged in where the old one used to be. 
The stainless steel cordial fridge has been replaced with 
a more contemporary glassed door model.  This fridge 
was obtained as a donation to the club. 
At the recent working bee, three of the wall mounted 
rifle boxes were relocated to the wall beside the firing 
line door. This was done to provide improved security of 
firearms whilst participants are out of the building. 
SSAA Tasmania has requested that T03 Glenorchy 
host the 2022 Field Rifle and 3 Positional State 
Championships for both rimfire and centrefire.  Details 
are yet to be finalised, but it is proposed the competition 
will be run over one weekend with rimfire at the AIF 
Range and centrefire at the state shooting complex at 
Runnymede.  Watch out for more info. 

 

2022 AGM 
 

 
2021 AGM – Relaxed and not too long. 

 
The 2022 Annual General Meeting of SSAA Glenorchy 
Inc will be held at the AIF clubrooms on Monday 22nd 
August at 7.30 pm. Reports from the President and 
Treasurer will be tabled, and new office bearers elected. 
Supper is provided. Anyone who is interested in 
nominating for a position and would like to come to a 
committee meeting in June, July or August should see 
the Secretary. 
Nomination forms will soon be available at both ranges 
and should be lodged with the secretary before the  
18th July committee meeting. 
The AGM is followed by a Special Meeting of the new 
committee to appoint SSAA Tas Inc State Council 
Meeting delegates. 
 

SSAA Tas AGM 
 

The SSAA Tas Inc Annual General meeting will be held 
at the Campbell Town Memorial Oval Clubrooms on 3rd 
September at an unconfirmed time of 10 am. 

 

RFHGMS 
 

An enjoyable Rimfire Handgun Metallic Silhouette 
competition was staged on 30th April on Range A. 
Sabatino C with 24 hits won the iron sight division and 
was overall winner. Jeremy J (22) and Elliott W (22) 
were equal second and Bob H (18) filled the minor 
place. Scott R (21) won the optic division and Sebastian 
C (18) was runner-up. 

          Single Action Trophy Shoot 
 

 
 

A reminder that the Glenorchy Rangers will be staging a 
one-day trophy shoot on Sunday 26th June. See Ray for 
more details. 
 

Now Available $80 

 
Black and embroidered with club logo 

 

 

Ammo   
 

Shooters at the Mitchell Range are reminded that the 
use of jacketed ammunition is prohibited. Copper wash 
and copper plate ammunition can be used. 
 

 
www.facebook.com/SSAAT03/ 

 
 

Give Yourself a Pass 
 

Buy a shoot card or a range pass for 2022! 
 

(Values in $. *p/s = cost per shoot) 
 

 Adult  Pensioner   Junior 

  *p/s   *p/s   *p/s 

Full 10.00 10.00  8.50 8.50  5.00 5.00 

Card         

6 54 9.00  46 7.67  27 4.50 

10 85 8.50  72 7.23  45 4.50 

14 115 8.21  98 7.00  63 4.50 

25 200 8.00  170 6.80  110 4.40 

Pass (Assumes 50 shoots per year and T03 membership) 

6 M 200  8.00  170  6.80  110  4.40 

12 M 350  7.00  300  6.00  200  4.00 

 
Your Bull Barrel 

 

 If you have any articles or pictures to publish or if you 
want Bull Barrel emailed to you, contact Phil or email 
sec@ssaat03.com . 
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